
  

 
St Bernard’s School Newsletter 

15 March 2021 Term 1, Week 7 

Upcoming Events 

 

March 

19 - ASB Centre – Whole School 

22 - Scientist Visit - All Classes 

26 - Assembly 2.15pm 

31 - Easter Liturgy 

April 

01 - Teacher Only Day 

02 - Good Friday 

05 - Easter Monday 

06 - Easter Tuesday 

16 - Term 1 Finishes, 3pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2021 Term Dates 

Term 1 Thurs 4 Feb - Fri 16 Apr 

Term 2 Mon 3 May - Friday 9 July 

Term 3 Mon 26 Jul - Fri 01 Oct 

Term 4 Mon 18 Oct - Thurs 16 Dec 

 

 

 

Contact Us 

Office@stbernards.school.nz 

www.stbernards.school.nz 

Ph: 04 3899 377 

 

Principals Message 

 

We are more than halfway through Term 1 already and I wanted to say thank you because I 

recognise how lucky I am to be at St Bernard’s. 

 

Thank you to the teaching staff who have created settled classrooms with happy children 

who are learning so well and experiencing some exciting new ideas and activities. We have 

introduced a lot of new things this year and for two of the staff that has been on top of 

getting to know a new school. I am so grateful for them all.  

 

Thank you to Katrina in the office who as usual is a great support for parents and children 

alike. She is so caring and the perfect face for greeting visitors to the school. A true model 

of our value of hospitality. She also keeps me sane which I am very lucky for.  

 

Thank you parents for your continued support and for allowing us to be with your 

wonderful little creatures every day.  

 

Thank you children. You are all such unique individuals and it is a delight to be helping 

you along your pathway to the world. You make me smile all the time.  

 

Lisa 

 

 

 

Faith 

 

Wednesday Mass 

Please come and join Room 2 along with members of our parish to celebrate Mass in room 

3 at 9am this Wednesday 18 March. 

 

 

 

School News 

 

Easter Raffle 

Thank you to those families who have already sent in Easter eggs for 

our raffle. The eggs will be used to make up gift baskets for the raffle. 

Eggs should be dropped into the school office. Children will be given 

house points for their donations.  

Raffle tickets were sent home last Monday, extra sheets are 

available from the school office. 

 

Learning Conferences 

Learning Conferences are coming up. All families will  receive a notice this week 

explaining the conference purpose in more detail and giving some options for 

conference times, so please keep an eye out and check your child/rens bags. If you 

do not receive a notice, please contact the school office. 

mailto:Office@stbernards.school.nz
http://www.stbernards.school.nz/


Happy Birthday to Jayden who turns 6 today! We hope you have a wonderful, fun 

filled birthday. 

 

 

Library Visits  

Please add Brooklyn library visits to your diaries and help the children remember to return their books to school on 

that day. Any books not returned on the class visit day will  need to be returned yourselves. 

Room 1:       March 16  Room 2:       March 23  Room 4:      March 30 

                                                        

Class Programmes 

 

Room 1 

On Thursday afternoon, Room 1 made the most of the sunshine and worked on their ball handling skills out on the 

courts. The tamariki worked in relay teams and supported each other with encouraging words and cheering. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Room 2 

What a week! On Monday Vane from ASB 

Getwise taught us about credit and debit 

cards, earning pocket money and how to 

recognise a bargain. Stephen visited on 

Tuesday to help with our science lesson. We 

learnt what photosynthesis is and developed 

a better understanding of the lifecycle of a 

plant. On Wednesday we were having so 

much fun experimenting with mixing colours 

during our art lesson with Whaea Vanessa. 

On Thursday Michael from Caritas explained 

what Caritas New Zealand does and how we 

can help. Then on Friday we finished the 

week with floorball and handball at the ASB 

Centre. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Room 4 

Last Thursday morning the Year 6 children from Room 4 went to Brooklyn Kids to read stories to the pre-schoolers 

and have a play with them. The children at Brooklyn Kids loved our Year 6s being there and listened politely to the 

stories and also enjoyed chasing them around the play area outside. Our Year 6s were fantastic role models for the 

young children and read the books in a relaxed, friendly manner. Tino pai Year 6s! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Intermediate Programme 

I think the dough might have been 

sticky! 

Nice to see washing up skills being 

developed as well as cooking skills! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

 

                  Art  Session 

                  New meaning to watching paint dry! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Caritas 

"Michael from Caritas visited our school on Thursday. We learnt about the countries around the world that Caritas 

New Zealand support. Over the coming year the New Zealand government are going to give Caritas $3 for every $1 

they raise. Michael and his team are extremely excited by the additional aid they will be able to provide. Later this year 

we will incorporate a Caritas challenge into our EOTC week."  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gardening Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



College News 

Congratulations to St Catherine’s College for their fantastic 2020 NCEA results. Wonderful to see our Catholic 

colleges doing so well against both national levels and those of similar deciles. 

 

2020 SCC % Decile 4-7% National % Endorsements 

Level 1 83.90% 76% 72.6% Merit 39% 

Excellence 29% 

Level 2 100.00% 85.5 81.5% Merit 44% 

Excellence 23% 

Level 3 93.10% 76.70% 75.0% Merit 28% 

Excellence 9%  

UE 93.10% 56.5% 58.1%  

 
 


